
Guidelines for Fall 2021 Courses and Arrival to Korea 

‘Guidelines for Fall 2021 Courses’ notice has been posted on the ‘학사공지’ bulletin board on the university 

website. It is advised that all the international students be sure to check the notice carefully. 

 

[수업] 2021 학년도 2 학기 수업운영 안내(210621)  (☜ Click) 

English translation / 中文译本  (☜ Click) 

 

1. Arrival guide according to the course operating plan for the 2021 fall semester 

- The courses will be divided into face-to-face course and non-face to face course as same as the 2021 spring 

semester. However, unlike the 2021 spring semester, middle and final exam should be taken in in-person regardless 

of the course format in the 2021 fall semester. So, students who are currently in abroad and expected to take 

exam in-person, are supposed to prepare for entry to Korea as soon as possible. 

- Considering the 14 days of quarantine period after arrival in Korea, Students who want to take face-to-face course 

are advised to enter Korea at least before the August 17 (Tue), 2021. 

- Even if students register for all the courses as non-face-to-face course, if an exam is supposed to be conducted 

face to face basis, Students must enter Korea at lease before the end of September 2021. 

- Please check the information on the Courses Offered Info and the syllabus of each course carefully to check 

course and exam format. 

※ It is expected that many students will return to Korea before the semester begin. So, please be prompt to prepare 

visa and flight reservation to avoid any problems with entry to Korea. 

 

2. Guide to apply for the Certificate of Admissions 

- Target: Students who need to apply for the D-2 visa to enter Korea (Applicant of return from leave of absence / 

Students who currently stay abroad due to Covid-19 / Any person whose re-entry permit period has expired after 

returning home country etc.) 

- In accordance with the policy of the Immigration Office, the Certificate of Admission cannot be issued after 

the semester begin (September 1, 2021). Therefore, students who need to get the D-2 visa to return to Korea 

should contact the Onestop Service Center (+82-2-705-8000, onestop@sogang.ac.kr) and require the Certificate of 

Admission ASAP. 

- The validity of the Certificate of Admission is 3 months, so please apply for visa issuance within the validity period. 

 

3. Inquiries 

- Visa: Office of International Affairs (+82-2-705-8048, goabroad8@sogang.ac.kr) 

- Course registration and Academic issues: Office of the registrar (+82-2-705-8124, regist@sogang.ac.kr), Education 

Center for International Students (+82-2-705-4703, globaled@sogang.ac.kr) 

- Certificate of Admission: Onestop Service Center (+82-2-705-8000, onestop@sogang.ac.kr) 
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